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18 December 2012

TO ALL TENANTS
SEISMIC STRENGTHENING REPORTS 

SQUARE EDGE BUILDINGS 45 - 47 THE SQUARE
As you may be aware, Palmerston North City Council carried out an initial desktop earthquake evaluation assessment on all buildings built before 1976.  More information on this is available on the council website.
As the owners of Square Edge buildings, Palmerston North City Council then commissioned engineers reports and we have now received a copy of these reports.  

The reports provide a preliminary analysis of the seismic strength of the buildings and a concept design for varying levels of strengthening.  

The reports do not provide detailed seismic assessments of the buildings.
Both reports are available for you to have a look at in Community Arts Office.  The office will be closed from 24 December 2012 and re-open on 3 January 2013.
Square Edge building

The review of the building has indicated that the structure is reasonably robust but that it is earthquake prone.  It has been graded as D, pending confirmation via a more detailed assessment.  The cost assessment to strengthen the building is between $400,000 and $1,400,000.
Square Edge courtyard buildings

The review of the courtyard buildings has indicated that it is earthquake prone.  It was initially graded E in a desktop exercise but this now considered to be overly conservative and it has been revised to be D.  It is still pending confirmation via a more detailed assessment.  The cost assessment to strengthen the buildings is between $300,000 and $625,000.
Next steps

Palmerston North City Council have advised that they will consider these reports further when the central government report on earthquake prone buildings has been released early in 2013.

At that time Palmerston North City Council will carry out a cost benefit analysis of Square Edge buildings and measure this alongside other buildings in their portfolio to determine what action they will take.
We expect that this is likely to take place around March 2013 and we will update you when we have more information.
In the meantime, if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.
Carol Leckie

Finance and Facilities Manager

 


